

COLLEGE COUNCIL

Updates for 7/12/2016

BUDGET

No update at this time.

DIVERSITY

No update at this time.

FACILITIES AND SAFETY

Facilities has been busy with the Bookstore remodel. This has taken up a great deal of Matt's time as of lately with planning and prepping. The project is on schedule. Parriman Construction has completed their part of the project. We are now on to Painting. Matt has finished the under window cabinet. The raising of the duct work is complete and the ceiling grid work. The flooring should be in next week. We are looking good for being completed by August 1st. Facilities has also been busy with installing all new chairs in the Donaldson campus and moving some good chairs over to the Airport Campus to be used. We have been doing some landscaping at the Airport campus and painting. Matt is working on the Lightboard Recording Studio project and another project for the Dean in D119 right now. The Safety and Security Committee has been quiet over the last month. We do need to get together and start planning some needed upcoming training to provide for the campus this Fall.

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

No update at this time.

INSTITUTIONAL ADVANCEMENT

No update at this time.

QUALITY WORK LIFE

No update at this time.

RECRUITMENT, RETENTION, AND COMPLETION

Recruitment – meets later this month, discussion items include Helena College Day, faculty involved recruiting, converting applications to registrations

Retention – Met & discussed advising handbook. Looking at it section by section to review and make suggestions **Completion** – Completed Career Clusters to be used in recruitment, undecided students, advising, students changing direction to give them clear pathways. Using the program finder model from City Colleges of Chicago, they have adapted to HC Using "Guided Pathways to Success Engagement Tool." The committee will look for ways to use this information. A measurement of college success as they apply to guided pathways.

FACULTY SENATE

No update at this time.

STAFF SENATE

Update for Staff Senate: Jessie Pate is our new Vice President and Cari Schwen is our new Treasurer. Their term runs July 2016 thru June 2018. Bryan School is working with Staff Senate on what donates they would like to see us collect in late August / early September. A definitive date of the donate drive has not yet been set.

STUDENT SENATE

No update at this time.

College Council Updates Page 1 of 1